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December 2, 2011

Second Grade Team Mission Statement:

Our mission is to support all 21st century learners in reaching their potential, while encouraging a love for learning that will inspire a revolution. 

Holidays Around the World—This week we begin our in-school voyage around the world. We are excited to learn and observe how other cultures celebrate a winter holiday. We will watch videos, play games on the smart board, create souvenirs, write journal entries, carry our own suitcases, and read non-fiction texts in order to be fully immersed in this learning experience. How much does this wonderful around the world trip cost? 2 dollars! All money collected will go towards printing colorful travel brochures. What a deal! Also, we like to thank all volunteers who helped us prepare all the materials for this project.
Spelling Bees –Congrats to the 2nd grade winners! They will move on to compete against 3rd and 4th graders. The top two spellers from our grade level Bee will participate in a school wide Bee on January 9th. The second graders that are invited to this will begin with 5th grade words right away. Good luck!

Leadership Day – This day was a huge success! Visitors had lots of positive and wonderful things to say about their experience in Combs.  One visitor stated, “I was blown away!” They had a chance to see our leadership and how we blend Covey into our everyday routine. Many thanks to the children for behaving and dressing their best on this important day.
What We’ve Been Learning
· We will continue to learn about the parts of a poem: title, lines, stanzas, rhyme, line breaks, and rhythm. They also learn that after reading a poem they can visualize what is happening and have emotional reactions. We are learning about finding similes and metaphors in poems too. In addition, we are learning about non-fiction text features such as heading, subheading, and table of contents.
· In Writer’s Workshop we continue to write poetry. We are practicing how to write concrete, nature, couplet, and narrative poems. We will also learn how to write non-fiction text using text features such as headings, subheadings, illustrations, and captions. We will practice writing paragraphs using complete sentences, proper punctuation, lots of details and facts, and capitalization. 
· In Math Workshop we have finished up our work learning about different shapes, angles, and lines. We are now focusing on how to recognize the hundreds, tens, and ones place in order to add 2-digit numbers. We are using proof drawings in order to gain number sense and understand that numbers represent a value. During this process, we are experimenting with tens and ones to create a variety of ways to show the same number. Example: 2 tens and 1 one is equivalent to using 1 ten and 11 ones. Furthermore, we are learning how to estimate or round to the nearest 10s.
· In Social Studies, we are learning about different countries and their traditions during the month of December.
Upcoming  Dates:  
· December 9 2nd Quarter interims due 
· December1- 21 Holidays Around the World
· December 22 – Winter Break Begins
Thank you for all that you do! (
Mrs. Alexander, Ms. Boughton, Mrs. Catherwood, Ms. Edwards, Mr. Gorman, Mrs. Norman, Ms. Randle and Mrs. Rose
